Network Traffic, Street Lighting and Transportation

Eastern Division

Cllr Jeffrey Dudgeon

Ulster Unionist Party Strandtown Hall

2-4 Belmont Road

Belfast

BT4 2AN



Hydebank 4 Hospital Road Belfast BT8 8JL

Telephone: 0300 200 7893

Fax: (028) 9025 3220

Textphone number: 028 9054 0022 Email: Traffic.Eastern@infrastructure-ni.gov.uk

www.infrastructure-ni.gov.uk

Being Dealt With By: G Tully Direct Line: 028 9025 3099

Your Ref:

Our Ref: MT 71707-17

Date:

27 June 2017

jeffreydudgeon@hotmail.com

Dear Mr Dudgeon

DOUBLE YELLOW LINES OUTSIDE FORMER POLICE STATION ON DONEGALL PASS

Thank you for your e mail of 6 June 2017 requesting the removal of the 'no waiting at anytime' restrictions outside the former Police Station on Donegall Pass.

We intend to expand the Controlled Parking Zone in Belfast and this is one of the areas which would be included in the expansion. The process will be subject to a public consultation and a lengthy legislative procedure and we cannot commence it until a new Departmental Committee is in place.

Therefore, in the meantime, we will arrange to have the lines burnt off to allow road users to park along the kerb line at this location.

I trust this information is helpful and fully explains our position on this issue.

Yours sincerely

P A Robinson

Network Traffic Manager

